
ISSUES
1974 - 2018

State Affiliate of the
National Right to Life Committee

1515 South University • Little Rock, AR 72204
www.artl.org

June 2018

Dates to Remember

Published Biannually	 June 2018	 Volume 38 #1

In this Issue. . .

Page 2
Camp Joshua

Page 3
Memorials

Page 3
Fair Volunteers Needed

Page 4
Planned Parenthood in

AR Suspends Abortion Services

June 28-30, 2018
NRL Convention • Kansas City, KS

July 27-29, 2018
Camp Joshua

August 25, 2018
ARTL Board of Directors Meeting

September 8, 2018
National Day of Remembance of Aborted Children

October 11-21, 2018
State Fair Pro-Life Exhibit

January 20, 2019
Arkanas March for Life

LIFE ISSUES is an official publication of Arkansas Right to Life, 
Inc., a non-profit organization dedicated to the protection of the 
Sanctity of all human life, born and unborn. ISSN 1085-0090 
Editor: Rose Mimms, Executive Director – Layout & Design: 
Joann Bailey – Printing: Precision Print Solutions. 

Please copy and distribute freely. 
Arkansas Right to Life – P.O. Box 1697, Little Rock, AR 72203 
Phone & Fax 501- 663-4237 or artl4237@att.net   www.artl.org



ARKANSAS’ ONLY PRO-LIFE CAMP FOR TEENS
NOW ACCEPTING REGISTRATIONS — save your spot — Register today!

WHAT IS CAMP JOSHUA?
	 Arkansas Camp Joshua (ACJ) is a three-day camp designed to train high 
school students to be effective pro-life leaders. It covers all the basics 
of  pro-life issues in classes and hands-on workshops.  Not only will 
you leave the weekend ready to spread the pro-life message, you 
will also have a blast making new friends, visiting the State Capitol, 
playing interactive games, enjoying good food, and other activities.

WHO CAN ATTEND AND HOW MUCH?
	 Arkansas Camp Joshua is open to all religious denominations, and is 
not affiliated with any particular religious group.  It is open to all high 
school students.
	 Arkansas Camp Joshua costs $100 and includes transportation, meals, 
lodging, materials, and T-Shirt.  Make checks payable to Arkansas Right 
to Life and mail with signed registration forms to: Arkansas Right to Life 
| PO Box 1697 | Little Rock, AR 72203.

WHERE IS ACJ HELD?
	 ACJ will be held at CrossHeirs Retreat Center in Humphrey (about an hour 
and fifteen minutes from Little Rock), with the only exception being a trip to the 
Capitol on Sunday afternoon.

	 To register, complete the registration forms available at www.campjoshuaar.
com. You may also contact Laura at 501-766-4350 or Rose at 501-663-4237 or 
email artl4237@att.net regarding registration information or any questions you 
may have.  The camp is fully chaperoned by adults.

July 27-29, 2018



Wayne Wadley
From Mr. & Mrs. Doug Hill
Barbara & Wayne Mays

Bill Gipson
From Perry County Right To Life

Bill Manning
Irby Campbell

Lynn Slughter Jones
Judy Moore

From Mr. & Mrs. Eddie Manning

Ken Hiegel
By Mr. & Mrs. Frank Funk

Memorial Tribute
What better way to remember a family member or 
friend, either living or deceased by making a gift 
contribution in the person’s name to the cause 
of LIFE! Your contribution to the Arkansas Right 
to Life Educational Trust Fund will enable us to 
continue and expand our vital endeavors on behalf 
of defenseless human beings.  Commemorative 
donations can be made for occasions such as 
birthdays, new arrivals, anniversaries, and all 
gift-giving occasions. An acknowledgement 
card will be sent to the honored person or to 
the family of the deceased, with the contribution 
amount kept confidential. Please make your tax-
deductible gift payable to the Arkansas Right to 
Life Educational Trust Fund (ARTLETF).  Your 
contribution is sincerely appreciated.

A GIFT FOR LIFE
Enclosed is our donation of: 

$100____   $50____ $25_____   $_____

In memory/honor of:

Please send acknowledgement to:

Fair Volunteers Needed!
Your Local County Fair & AR State Fair

In Memory of

YOU can help change hearts and minds for life 
by spending a few hours of your time educating 
others at your local county fair pro-life exhibit 
or at the AR State Fair!  We need countless 
volunteers who have a heart for the unborn to 
volunteer today — Call 501-663-4237 or email 
artl4237@att.net — The AR State Fair begins 
Thursday October 11th and ends Sunday October 
21st.  No experience? No problem! Our booths 
are popular with fair goers who get the truth in a 
pleasant and non-confrontational way from our 
friendly volunteers just like YOU! Call to volunteer 
at your local fair or the State Fair today!

In Honor of



PLANNED PARENTHOOD SUSPENDS ABORTION 
SERVICES IN ARKANSAS

On Tuesday, May 29, 2018 the U.S. Supreme Court refused 
to hear an appeal from Planned Parenthood of Great Plains 
that had challenged Arkansas Act 577 the Abortion Inducing 
Drug Safety Act of 2015.  The appeal came after the U.S. 
8th Circuit Court of Appeals had vacated the injunction 
imposed by U.S. District Judge Kristine Baker.  

As a result Planned Parenthood, who only provides non-
surgical abortion, immediately suspended abortion services in both Little Rock and Fayetteville pending court 
action or compliance with the law.  

The 2015 law requires that any physician that performs the medication/medical abortion using the drug cocktail 
of mifepristone and misoprostol must contract with a physician with hospital privileges to treat serious and 
potential life threatening complications that may result from the chemical abortion procedure.  

Planned Parenthood claims that a toll free 24/7 nurse hotline is sufficient to handle complications and that the 
inability of Planned Parenthood to find doctors willing to contract with them will put them out of the abortion 
business in Arkansas.  They are appealing to Judge Baker and will undoubtedly continue legal battles to fight 
this law from taking effect.

It may be temporary... but for now, Planned Parenthood is out of the abortion business in Arkansas!
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